DIVISION OF INSURANCE
Tel: 605.773.3563 | Fax: 605.773.5369

dir.sd.gov/insurance

November 15, 2024 CERTIFIED MAIL & FIRST-CLASS MAIL

Brandon Lewandowski
3119 W 16" ST # UP
Cleveland, OH 44109-1756

RE:  Application for Insurance Producer License

Dear Mr. Lewandowski,

This letter is to notify you that your application for licensure as a nonresident insurance producer in South
Dakota has been denied. The reason for the denial is as follows:

You submitted an application for an individual nonresident insurance producer license to the South Dakota
Division of Insurance (“Division”) on March 28, 2024. On your answers to the application question, you
answered “No” to the question concerning administrative actions. However, you provided with your
application documentation of administrative actions. You were subject to numerous administrative actions
from 14 states from the years of 2018 to 2023; including 2 prior administrative actions in South Dakota. The

administrative actions revoked your licenses, denied your licenses, and called for monetary penalties via
consent orders.

Based on the above information, your application is denied based upon SDCL 58-30-167(1)(2)(9) for providing
incorrect, misleading, incomplete, or materially untrue information in a license application; violating the
insurance laws or rules of the State of South Dakota; and having an insurance producer license, or its equivalent,
denied, suspended, or revoked in another state.

This denial is considered an administrative action and will be reported to the database maintained by the National
Association of Insurance Commissioners. When an administrative action occurs, an insurance producer may be

required to report the action to all states in which an 1nsurance license is held in accordance with the timeframes
and requirements of each state.

Pursuant to SDCL 58-30-168, you may make a written request to the Division of Insurance within thirty (30)

days of the date of this denial for a hearing to determine the reasonableness of this decision to deny your
application for licensure.

Sincerely,

BMM\_/
Ton:z Dorschner, Assistant Director

South Dakota Division of Insurance
South Dakota Department of Labor and Regulation

Cc:  brandon.lewandowski23@gmail.com; blewandowski@aca.aaa.com

124 South Euclid Avenue, 2" Floor | Pierre, SD 57501



